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 F.O.A.R. Update  

 Rose Bolt, F.O.A.R. President 

As the year 2016 comes to a close, I take a moment to reflect where 

the time went.  The year seems like it literally flew by in the blink of 

an eye, or at least as quick as the snow geese come and go at the 

refuge.  It seems one minute Shoveler Pond is empty, and the next, it is quite full of 

all types of waterfowl seeking a place of rest from the cold winters up north.  

This year has been a whirlwind of activity for our board.  We have had successes 

and we have also had some setbacks, but it has taught us where we need to improve 

and also what we are really good at.  We attended many community events telling 

others about the Anahuac Refuge, and teaching kids about wildlife, launched our 

Birderõs program to show local businesses how the refuge boosts their sales, and 

once again assisted the refuge staff with the summer childrenõs program. 

We have been saddened by the resignation of a few board members due to various 

reasons.   John Kemp, Darlene Prescott, and most recently, Travis Lovelace has 

stepped down from our board.  These leaders have given so much of their time and 

talents to the board, having served many years and seasons with the Friends group, 

and some even working for the refuge temporarily.  They been a valuable asset to 

me personally, coming along side and teaching me valuable lessons along the way, 

and for that, I am forever grateful! They will be greatly missed, although I do believe 

you may still see them at events and out on the refuge.  

However, this does allow an opportunity for fellow Friends to join the board, which is 

quite exciting.  If you would like to serve as a board member, nominate someone, or 

if you would like more information, please contact me at: Rosebolt82@gmail.com  or 

by phone at 409 -277-9371. We would be happy to have you!  

Most importantly, get involved.  I believe everyone has a certain set of skills and 

talents.  Within you is something that only you can do.  Take time to ask yourself how 

you can use those skills to make a difference within the Friends group.  Some 

opportunities to get involved include:  

-Coordinate a birding class   -Volunteer in the Nature Store   

-Maintain memberships   -Organize events  

-Teach a photography class   -Update social media  

I encourage you to contact us so we can help you use those giftingõs through the 

FOAR as we branch out to teach others about wildlife at the Anahuac Refuge.  Now is 

a great time to get involved, as we are planning events for 2017 to be announced at 

our annual board meeting scheduled for January 28th at 6pm.  Hope to see you 

there!  

 -Rose Bolt 

mailto:Rosebolt82@gmail.com?subject=FOAR
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2016 ð2017 Winter/Spring  

Calendar of Events  

December  

13ð Board Meeting  

22ð Christmas Bird Count  

January 2017  

10-Board Meeting  

28ð F.O.A.R. Annual Meeting  

February 2017  

14-Board Meeting  

 

March 2017  

14-Board Meeting  

 

April 2017  

8ð Yellow Rail Walk  

8ð Nurture Nature Festival, Baytown  

22ð Spring Outdoor Celebration  

May 2017  

10-Board Meeting  

 

*Calendar subject to change  

Check online for updates  

FOAR Annual Meeting  

January 28, 2017, 6pm  

First United Methodist Church in Anahuac  

Follow and support Refuge Biologist  

Patrick Walther online at:  

 
https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/

patrickwalther  

http://friendsofanahuacnwr.com/event-2402272
http://friendsofanahuacnwr.com/event-2402296
http://friendsofanahuacnwr.com/Events
https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/patrickwalther
https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/patrickwalther
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 Nature Store Report  

Kay Lovelace, Nature Store Manager  

We are always happy to welcome you to visit our Friends of 

Anahuac Refuge Nature Stores. One is located at the 

Anahuac National Wildlife Refuge Visitor Center  located at 

4017 Hwy 563 and the other is the Visitor Information 

Station  located at the entrance to the Refuge off of Hwy 1985. 

Make it a point to stop in; you wonõt be disappointed! 

The Nature Stores are operated by Volunteers who are 

knowledgeable about the Refuge and can share maps and 

information to enable you to get the most from your driving tours and hiking activities at 

Anahuac National Wildlife Refuge, a jewel of the upper Texas coast.  

We offer an outstanding selection of books and field 

guides about birds, reptiles, snakes, butterflies, 

wildflowers, plants, birders checklists, nature jigsaw 

puzzles, etc. We have a great selection of childrenõs 

books, t -shirts, plush animals, and toys. There are bird 

watching aids, collector patches and pins, jewelry, 

postcards, t -shirts, caps/hats, nature DVDs, collector 

Ducks Unlimited signed prints, paintings by local artist 

Martha Murphy, and other unique items. Everyone likes 

a bargain and we always have òquick sale bargainó items. 

Many of you already have the book, A Year in the Life of Our Refuge, Selected Treasures from 

Anahuac National Wildlife Refugeõs 50th Year. I am sure you agree that it is truly a treasure to 

own. Remember this wonderful book remains at the low price of $20.00 plus tax.  Your family 

and friends would enjoy having one of their own. A unique and beautiful book for sure!  

We welcome  anyone interested in becoming a member of the Friends of Anahuac Refuge 

(FOAR) for as little as $15.00 for an individual. Membership fees and all income from the Nature 

Stores help provide funds to continue projects for education and protecting and enhancing 

refuge wildlife habitat. All members receive a 

10% discount on most items purchased at the 

Nature Stores. You will receive Gator Tales, our 

newsletter which provides project updates, 

events, and other information including a 

calendar of upcoming events. You will also 

receive updates or interesting refuge happenings 

via e-mail that cannot wait for the next newsletter.  

Nature Store Report continued on Page 13...  

http://friendsofanahuacnwr.com/ContactUs
http://friendsofanahuacnwr.com/ContactUs
http://friendsofanahuacnwr.com/ContactUs
https://www.fws.gov/refuges/friends/June_2014/AYearLifeOurRefuge.html
https://www.fws.gov/refuges/friends/June_2014/AYearLifeOurRefuge.html
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Staff Spotlight   

Local Refuge Staff Member Earns National 

Honor  

USFWS- Douglas M. Head II, assistant zone 

biologist at Texas Chenier Plain Refuges Complex, 

Texas Mid-Coast Refuge Complex, Aransas 

National Wildlife Refuge and Southwest Louisiana 

National Wildlife Refuge Complex, is the recipient 

of the 2016 Refuge Employee of the Year Award 

(link).  

Doug Head is a problem -solver who demonstrates 

innovation and ingenuity in a number of ways. He 

designed a permanent platform system to monitor the effect of sea -level rise on 

marsh ecosystems, which enabled biologists to make accurate measurements 

without altering the study sites. He also streamlined the process of recording field 

data by minimizing equipment needs and steps to complete surveys for the only 

wild population of Whooping Cranes.  

A variety of restoration projects have been successful, thanks to Head being part of 

the team. Last year, he conducted over 30,000 acres of wild and prescribed fire and 

provided several educational 

outreach opportunities to 

urban youth, including a 

group from Los Angeles. At 

Aransas National Wildlife 

Refuge, Head assisted with 

establishing new monitoring 

techniques to assess the 

impacts of grazing and 

hydrological management.  

Pictured with Mr. Head: Kelly McDowell, SW Regional Refuge Supervisor; 

David Houghton, NWRA President; Dr. Benjamin Tuggle, USFWS SW Regional Director; 

Shaun Sanchez, Deputy Chief of Refuge System; Aaron Archibeque, SW Regional Refuge Chief 

USFWSð Doug Head in the field  

https://www.fws.gov/news/ShowNews.cfm?ref=southwest-region%E2%80%99s-douglas-headrecipient-of-refuge-employee-of-the-year-&_ID=35618
https://www.fws.gov/news/ShowNews.cfm?ref=southwest-region%E2%80%99s-douglas-headrecipient-of-refuge-employee-of-the-year-&_ID=35618



















